

September 14, 2015

King County Council Chair Larry Phillips King County Courthouse 516 3rd Ave, Room 1200 Seattle, WA 98104

Re: Link Connections - King County Metro Proposed Changes

Dear Chair Phillips,

Sound Transit supports the proposed King County Metro service changes proposed in anticipation of the opening of the University Link light rail project in March 2016.

The proposed changes will provide the best opportunities for riders to utilize the new University Link service, improve bus networks in both northeast Seattle and Capitol Hill, maximize system integration, and leverage the public investment in light rail to provide more service to more people.

When open in 2016, University Link light rail will provide an eight minute ride between Husky Stadium and Westlake station in downtown Seattle and a four minute ride from Capitol Hill to Westlake.

The proposed changes have come from a very thorough and robust public process, receiving over 16,000 public comments. Sound Transit worked closely with Metro staff through this planning process and we are confident that the staff-recommended service changes are the best options moving forward.

Sound Transit is committed to our on-going collaboration with King County Metro on this service change to ensure our customers have a seamless transfer between bus and rail service and the best possible transit options in place next year.

Sincerely,

Michael Harbour

Acting Chief Executive Officer

cc: Dow Constantine, King County Executive

Kevin Desmond, General Manager, King County Metro

Scott Kubly, Director, Seattle Department of Transportation

CHAIR

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

VICE CHAIRS

Paul Roberts

Everett Councilmember

Marilyn Strickland

Tacoma Mayor

BOARD MEMBERS

Claudia Balducci Bellevue Mayor

Fred Butler Issaquah Mayor

Dave Earling Edmonds Mayor

Dave Enslow Sumner Mayor

John Lovick Snohomish County Executive

> John Marchione Redmond Mayor

Pat McCarthy
Pierce County Executive

Joe McDermott

King County Council Vice Chair

Mary Moss
Lakewood Councilmember

Ed Murray Seattle Mayor

Mike O'Brien Seattle Councilmember

Lynn Peterson

Washington State Secretary of Transportation

Larry Phillips
King County Council Chair

Dave Upthegrove

King County Councilmember

Peter von Reichbauer King County Councilmember

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

Joni Earl